

Campsie Community Council

1st March 2021

Present: Colin Milne (CM) Annemarie Timmoney (AMT) Sue Mitchell (SM) Sandra Meechan (SMe) Gary Pews (GP) Paul Ferretti (PF) Elsie Copeland (EC) Chamille Andrews (CA) Keith and Jean Simpson (KJS) Ivor McClure (IM)

1. Apologies: Audrey Langslow

2. CM Welcomed those who managed online. He thanked AMT for doing minutes last meeting who would this time IM volunteered.

3. Update EDC: AMT Ongoing project planner Memorial Hall. Not much happening regarding Main Street project, Sustrans wants more time and have paused things meantime. Although Alistair Kyle stepped aside on a new role, he will still be involved. Hope there will be more movement soon.

4. Councillor's Report: PF Some housing queries and concerns about the carpark up in the sky. Hoping the High Park project will materialise.

GP An issue of a style was brought up previously, this matter is not a EDC one. CCC needs to refer to the Forestry Enterprise. Longstanding trees at High Church will remain as they are. Regarding recent collapsed bank on walkway a team are seeing to it. Tanning Salon well run - SM has been no objections.

Matters Arising: CM Castle Circle raised resident's complaint's regarding cars parking on the bridge and often on both sides. We were reminded, this was a cycle crossing, walkers. GP or PF to look into this matter.

SM and EC Many complaints on Lennoxton Spirit page about speeding cars along Crosshill Street time for ramps or some type of calming device. GP there are various stages in the process before getting anything done could take a year. If it was justified it could be done sooner.

Suggesting putting strips down and proper monitoring before any calming device is implemented. Proposed by CM seconded by SM. GP maybe table tops is an option, not like the normal ramps, this would go to a committee if there's valid reason for them.

SMe to both Councillor's regarding state of roads with potholes. Birdston Road a nightmare. Who is responsible? SM had experience of tyre damage. GP pothole issues are second behind dog fouling. The roads budget are stretched. The work surfacing at Gala homes was drainage work. The Key thing is to report, even reporting on mass. SM will send resource link.

5. Treasure's Report: Still awaiting bill from Memorial Hall. Some monies spent on PPE. We have a balance of £600. CM proposed a donation to the Hall seconded by IM.

6. Campsie Community Council Elections: CM Gave a presentation on CC membership in accordance with the constitution -:

(a). **Applications** - Everyone must be proposed and seconded by TWO others. They must be Lennoxton and surrounding area ONLY.

(b). **Possible Outcomes** - if more than 9 replied it means a more formal election.

(c). **Encouraging Applications:** - Proposed a recruitment process over next **3 weeks** put notices on every local social Groups page. Speak to individuals spread the word as and where possible. Closing date **31st March 2021**. EC seconded that proposal.

7. Taylor Wimpy Plans: PF On the Taylor Wimpy proposal committee awaiting a response from them. Cannot give any further details.

AOCB. EC Raised the concern of burn that runs alongside Bencloich Rd, an area of soft landscaping wall at the carpark. When planned they said it would be a 2-metre strip but it takes up quite an area. Apparently, part of the burn is left uncovered and sometimes overflowing and spilling debris. Years ago, it was closed over as it was unsafe. SM to check it out

EC Made mention of bins overflowing Co-op carpark and outside Key store Suggest send photographic evident to EDC where you see this occurring.

CA (1) Concerns about crossing the Main Street at the top of Station Road ask if traffic lights or roundabout be possible? After discussion AMT and others agreed this would be unlikely until development of the Main street.

CA (2) Some activity at the house South braes that recently had a fire. Noticed someone throwing out household contents. Seems unsafe. Follow it up with photographic evidence.

CA (3) Concerned about traffic speeding on Station road. IM pointed out there are Slow markings at the bridge means 20mph or less.

The meeting end at 8.50pm on a nice note EC conveying her thanks to Councillor PF for all his help.

DONM - AGM 12/04/21